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January 21, 2022
Cassidy Jensen
Reporter

Concord Monitor 
 (603) 369-3322

Dear Cassidy Jensen,
This letter is in response to your 91-A request and addresses the following:

Is the number of officers working for the Manchester Police Department in the year 2000 available?

The Budget office only has complement reports starting August 2001.

In this list of sworn officers, does the column titled "present" represent the number of officers who were employed at that date? 

Yes, the “present” are the number of employed officers at that time.  

Does the number of sworn officers include individuals in leadership positions, like chiefs, captains and deputy chiefs?

            Yes, it includes all sworn officers to include those in leadership positons.

Does the department have any records at all with gender or race information? We are not identifying individual officers but requesting information on officers in aggregate, which some other departments have been able to provide. 

            Two such reports are available and are attached.  These reports can only be run on current employees.

Any questions can be directed to Lieutenant Timothy Patterson at 603-792-5474 or tpatterson@manchesternh.gov .









Respectfully Submitted,









Lieutenant Timothy Patterson


